
Q & A Odell/Oak Hill Ave Project 

 

Q: In reviewing the scope of work we have a question regarding the existing catch basins, 
manholes, and valve boxes since 5” is being milled and replaced with 4 ½” of asphalt.  Will our 
scope and the contractor’s scope of work include adjusting these items to match the proposed 
finished grade? 

A: The [Endicott] Street Department is scheduled to check the Manholes and Catch Basins to see 
if they need any structural repairs. Any that seem too high will be adjusted to the lower grade. 
Contractors should match to the existing metal when paving because the road will gain more 
curb reveal overall and most of the catch basins sit low from previous overlays. The water 
department can adjust the valve box heights prior as well.  

 

 


